Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, June 20, 2017

8:00 AM @ Chevrolet Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Tiffany McMullen, Heidi Grindle, Leann Beal, Jennifer Saunders and Megan Harmon.
Secretary Report
In an effort to enhance club communications, a decision was made to email the minutes to all club members after they are posted in Clubrunner.  
Treasurer’s Report

Jen reminded the Board that she will not be depositing the membership dues checks until after July, when the new Club year starts.  Jen provided Heidi a list of 8 members who have already paid their 2017/2018 membership dues so that Clubrunner can be updated.  Sadly, Richard Tupper has submitted his resignation to Jen therefore he will be removed from the membership roles as of June 21, 2017.  
Summer Fundraisers 

E-Waste Event

This event will be held on Saturday July 22, 2017.  Everything is confirmed and ready for this event to be a success. 
Ducky Race

The Ducky tickets have arrived.  Tickets will be on sale at the Annual Rotary Blueberry Pancake Breakfast on August 5, 2017.  At the time of this meeting, it was believed the Breakfast would be on the same schedule as in the past making it August 12; however, it has actually been scheduled this year for August 5, 2017. 
Valet Parking during the Antique Show

Josh Kelsey confirmed the valet parking fundraiser is still scheduled for this August.  We will need to ensure members are present until the end of the event that can drive standard shift cars, this posed a problem last year.    
Program
New Club Officers will be inducted during the June 29, 2017 Noontime Rotary meeting as well as the proposed amendment to the By-Laws concerning a longer makeup period for missed weekly meetings will be voted on by the full membership.  Thank you cards will be signed at this meeting by all members present to be used throughout the year for thanking sponsors of fundraising projects, guests for attending weekly meetings, and meeting presenters.
There was a discussion on adding meet and greet events to the program lineup which would include icebreaker activities to help members get to know each other better.  During the first meeting in July, there will be time for committee meetings.  An effort will be made next year to have time for committee meetings during weekly meetings so that committees can become more active.   
Student Mentoring Program

No report this month.
Membership

Josh will be announcing the change in location for summer meetings this week at the noontime meeting.  The summer meetings will be held at the Darling’s Auto Mall across from Dunkin Donuts at Kingsland Crossing.  A short discussion was held on other potential summer dates for weekly meetings to be held at Woodlawn in addition to July 13 when the District Governor is present.  The Board decided to only have the July 13 meeting at Woodlawn this summer.  

A motion was made by Leann to have Tiffany purchase on behalf of the Club magnetic name tags and implement the cost effective solution for providing name tags to the members of the club, weekly guests and the students.  Jen seconded this motion.  All Board members voted unanimously in favor.  Megan will ensure all name tags are returned each week.  This option provides the most flexibility if changes are needed to member’s names, classifications, place of employment as well as makes it easy to include guests.
There was a lengthy discussion on how to pull in and keep prospective members engaged in Noontime Rotary.  Currently, there have been some returning guests that might be interested in becoming members of the Noontime Rotary; however, we are stumbling to move the interest level to the next step and gaining them as full members.  This will require the Membership Chair for next year to interact closer with those guests and when the time is right provide them with a membership application.  A discussion was held on providing guests with a short questionnaire to gather basic information on them (mailing address, email address, phone number), their level of interest in joining Rotary, interest in receiving information on Noontime Rotary events, and receiving the weekly emails.
A suggestion was made to provide new members with a brochure that is designed exclusively on the Noontime Rotary Club and the different events we are involved with throughout the year.  This information is not currently included in the new member packet.  A presentation yearly to the full membership might also aid in encouraging participation, spark interest and a renewed excitement among the members to get involved in the following events: 

E-Waste Event

Woodlawn Valet Parking

Ducky Race

Pre-Sale of Ducky Tickets during the Rotary Blueberry Pancake Breakfast

Earth Day Event (April) – new for Club year 2017/2018

Christmas at Woodlawn
The re-gifting Christmas Party

Family BBQ

End Polio Event in conjunction with the Evening Rotary Club

Public Relations

The Board was excited that the SPCA donation write-up was in the Ellsworth American.  Pictures and write-up was provided to the Ellsworth American on the donation made to the Next Step Tree Lighting Fundraising Project at the Knowlton Park.  The Board is hopeful this will also be included in the Ellsworth American. 
Tiffany asked for opinions on a new format for the weekly emails already being sent out by Terry.  Board members suggested adding the following three categories: 

Next meeting details

What you missed (highlights from that week’s meeting)

Important dates     
Discussions included keeping the newsletter short to ensure members read to the end and having a backup plan if Terry was absent from the meeting.  Tiffany volunteered to send information on what to include within the newsletter on the Thursday after the meeting to Terry.  The Board was in agreement that this information would be very helpful and appreciated especially if a meeting is missed.  The goal is to keep all members connected to the group, aware of upcoming projects/events and encourage participation.

Focus Group
Currently, there are no potential focus group sessions in the process of coming before the club for discussion.
Foundation

No report this month.

Scholarship Committee
No report this month.
New Business.

The following Slate of Officers for Club Year 2017-2018 was approved by a unanimous vote of the Noontime Rotary Club Membership on June 1, 2017:

President: Tiffany McMullen

President Elect: Leann Beal

Vice President: Vacant

Past President: Josh Kelsey

Treasurer: Jennifer Saunders

Secretary: Heidi Grindle

Community Service Director: Mark Politte
Sergeant-at-Arms: Megan Harmon

Membership Director: Crystal Richards

Club Challenge

Tiffany shared her idea for a Club Challenge next year.  The different categories are attached to the minutes.  Leann and Megan provided a few clerical suggestions to the attached document, which Tiffany will implement in the final version.  The idea behind this project is to encourage participation and spark excitement within the club membership.  Achievements will be celebrated during the last meeting of the Club year during the transition ceremony for the officers.  
Summer BBQ
The Board made plans for a summer BBQ in the field behind Home Depot for August 31, 2017 starting at 4 PM.  There will be a horseshoe challenge as well as many outside games to be enjoyed by members and their families.  This will be a potluck dinner with grills available.  Leann motioned for the Club to purchase the hamburgers and hotdogs and have the members bring items such as side dishes, chips, salads and desserts.  Each member is responsible for their own beverages such as water, soda, ice tea, and lemonade.  Jen seconded the motion and all Board members voted unanimously in favor.
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board meeting will start at 11:00 AM on July 13, 2017 at Woodlawn.  Lincoln Ehrlenbach, District Governor will be joining the meeting.  Following the Board meeting a formal Noontime Rotary meeting will be held in Lincoln’s honor with lunch being available.  Tiffany has left a message at Chipper’s Restaurant for lunch options, she is still waiting for a return call.  Gift ideas for Lincoln were discussed.  A decision was made to present him with a cash donation for his Wheelchair Project.

 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 AM.
Date: June 25, 2017
Signature: Heidi-Noёl Grindle
Submitted by Secretary Heidi Grindle
Emailed to President: 6/25/2017
